Office of the Gobernor

NikKI R. HALEY 1205 PENDLETON STREET
GOVERNOR COLUMBIA 29201
March 12, 2016

The Honorable and Mrs. James “Jimmy” Scoggins
Post Office Box 116
Lowndesville, South Carolina 29659

Dear Mayor and Mrs. Scoggins,

On behalf of the people of the Palmetto State, I would like to express my deep appreciation for
your combined more than sixty years of service to the Town of Lowndesville. It’s a great day in
South Carolina when we can celebrate the outstanding contributions made by two such dedicated
public servants. Through your commitment to addressing the needs of your community, you
have had a positive impact that will last for generations to come. Michael and I thank you for
your all you have done to make Lowndesville a better place to live, work, and learn, and we wish
you the best going forward. God bless.




